
 

CHS Keeping InTouch                                                 
Term 2 Week 7 

What's on 2023 

 

Tuesday 13 June - P&C Meeting 6.30pm school hall  

Wednesday 14 June - Zone Athletics Carnival   

Thursday 15 June - Regional Cross Country Carnival  

Wednesday 21 June - Year 7 and Year 10 Parent Teacher Interviews 

  

TERM 3  



  

Tuesday 18 July - Students return to school  

Tuesday 25 July - P&C Meeting  

Wednesday 26 July - Year 8 and Year 9 Parent Teacher Interviews  

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents, Carers, Student and Staff,   

This will be our final Keeping in Touch for Term 2. Term 2 is “reporting season” and parents of all year 

groups will be receiving Semester 1 reports over the next few weeks. I would encourage all families and 

students to reflect on these reports, discuss them at home and contact the school to speak to teaching 

staff for any clarification or areas for improvement. We also have upcoming Parent Teacher sessions 

planned for Years 7-10 (see below).   

Year 7/10 Parent Teacher Evening – Wednesday 21/6/23 

Our next Parent Teacher Evening will be held at the school on Wednesday 21/6. This will be an 

opportunity for parents and carers to meet their students’ teachers and be provided with feedback on 

progress. Bookings are now open via the Sentral Parent Portal. 

 Year 10 Subject Selection for Year 11 – 2024 

The process for selecting senior subjects is now well underway. Students will be making their final 

choices in coming days and then the senior timetable “lines” for 2024 will be developed. This will be 

following early next term by a 1:1 interview with a senior member of staff prior to the finalisation of 

choices. Following this the construction of the 2024 timetable will begin.  

We have added additional layers to our selection process over the past couple of years, with an aim of 

ensuring students select subjects that they are well prepared for and have a sound foundation for 

success. Class Teachers and Head Teachers have provided extensive feedback to students and parents, 

and I would strongly encourage families to be guided by this advice in the subject choice process.   

Primary School Linkages Program 

Under the leadership of our Head Teacher Teaching and Learning – Mary Snewin, we continue to engage 

and enrich with our local feeder primary schools. Last week we hosted 22 students from Strathfield 

North Primary School who expressed a particular interest in Science. These students spent the morning 

working with our own student leaders in a Science immersion opportunity, accessing equipment and 

expertise that is not normally available in a primary classroom setting. 

 GO PINK Day 

Last Monday Concord High went fully PINK, to raise awareness and funds for the fight against breast 

cancer. The event culminated in a High Tea for staff at lunch that was expertly prepared and catered by 

our talented Hospitality students from Years 11 and 12. A fantastic whole school event!  



 Cooler Classroom Update 

After a long wait and much anticipation, I am pleased to advise the school community that the Cooler 

Classroom program has commenced at the school this week. We anticipate this will see the remaining 

14 eligible classroom spaces (including an upgrade in the Library) air-conditioned prior to the arrival of 

the warmer weather. 

 School Attendance 

Attendance Matters – It is vitally important that students are in attendance at school and ready to learn 

every day the school is operational. We understand that sickness will stand in the way of that from time 

to time; however, we strongly encourage parents to ensure that school attendance is treated as a 

priority. Students with 80% attendance will miss 40 school days, or 240 hours of school in a year. By 

most industry standards this would be considered an unacceptable level of absenteeism. 

Reporting Absences – Parents are required to explain the absences of their students from school 

promptly and within 7 days to the school. An explanation for absence must be provided to the school 

within 7 days of the first day of any period of absence. (From: NSW Department of Education School 

Attendance Policy – 4.1.2) 

 School Finance Payments 

We are excited to announce that our school will be transitioning to an upgraded School Bytes finance 

system very soon. 

In preparation for the transition to a simplified finance system for both you and the school, we will be 

required to implement a short payment lockout period where we will not be able to receive any online 

or EFTPOS payments. 

What this means for you: 

• No payments can be made online or via EFTPOS as of today for about 1 week 

• We will advise you when payments can resume 

• Any existing payment links that have been sent to you previously in emails can  still be used 

after the transition and will automatically redirect to the new system 

• After the transition, a School Bytes portal will be available for you to register and being using 

(Link: https://portal.schoolbytes.education) 

• All previous payments made will be migrated to the new School Bytes finance system portal 

   

To keep up to date with all the amazing things happening at Concord High School please follow us on 

our social media platforms at: 

facebook.com/ConcordHighSchoolNSW 

www.instagram.com/concordhighschoolofficial  

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/
https://www.facebook.com/ConcordHighSchoolNSW
https://www.instagram.com/concordhighschoolofficial


 

Until Next Fortnight, 

  

Victor Newby 

Principal 

CAPA News 

 



 



 



 

Careers Corner  

CAREER EXPOS   

Upcoming Careers Expo excursion for Year 12: 

On Thursday 22nd of June, all of Year 12 will be attending the Western Sydney Careers Expo.  This 

special excursion is for all Year 12 students, to support them with their career planning. 

All students have been given a permission note which they will need to have signed by their parent / 

guardian and returned to school as soon as possible.  The cost of the excursion is $8, and payment 

details are on the note.   

Please check with your child if they have returned their note.  Notes can be handed in to Ms Makris at 

the Staff Common Room. 

  

Apprenticeship and Traineeship Expos: 

Tuesday 29 August 2023 - 3pm to 8pm 

Liverpool Catholic Club, 424/458 Hoxton Park Rd, Prestons NSW 



Tuesday 5 September 2023 - 3pm to 8pm 

Penrith Valley Regional Sports Centre, 30 Herbert St, Cambridge Park NSW 

Tuesday 12 September 2023 - 3pm to 8pm 

Tradies Gymea, 57 Manchester Rd, Gymea NSW 

 

Disability Expos: 

16 JUN 

Sydney Disability Connection Expo 

Fri 16 – Sat 17 June 

ICC Sydney, 14 Darling Dr 

Sydney NSW 

 

4 AUG 

Sydney Disability Expo 

Fri 4 – Sat 5 Aug 

Sydney Showground, Reception entrance via Murray Rose Ave &, 1 Showground Rd 

Sydney Olympic Park NSW   

10 NOV 

2023 Care Expo Sydney 

Fri, 9:00 am 

ICC Sydney, 14 Darling Dr 

Sydney NSW 

  

CAREERS NSW SCHOOLS TRIAL 

It’s never too early to start thinking about your future career! The Careers NSW school trial can help 

you discover who you are and explore who you can become. 

Our school is participating in the Careers NSW school trial which will run during Terms 2 and 3, 2023. 

The trial program will engage students earlier to think about their careers, discover who they are and 

explore who they can become. 



Our school students will have access to: 

• Parent and carer information discussions with a careers practitioner – your parent or carer can 

book a virtual information discussion with a careers practitioner. They will learn how to help you 

recognise your skills, and identify relevant job opportunities.  To book an information discussion, 

scan the QR code below and click on “Book your career services”. 

 

How do parents and carers book their Information Discussion? 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/inside-the-department/directory-a-z/careers-nsw-schools/frequently-asked-questions--faqs-#showhide08319406


Parent/carer information discussions can be booked online on the your career services page or 

through Service NSWExternal link, or by calling Service NSW on 13 77 88 (ask for the 'Savings Specialist’ 

team) or visiting a Service NSW centre. 

Virtual career consultations for their child/children can also be booked by the parent/carer online on 

the your career services page or through Service NSWExternal link or by calling Service NSW on 13 77 88 

(ask for the 'Savings Specialist’ team) or visiting a Service NSW centre. 

Please note a separate booking should be completed for each child. 

For more information on the Careers NSW school trial visit the Careers NSW Schools or send an email to 

Mrs Fiona Milligan, Head Teacher Welfare / Careers Adviser.   

Email: concord-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  

2023 Tertiary Open Days 

  

Now is the time that many universities are starting to advertise their Open Days.  After a few years of 

uncertainty and quiet campuses, universities have re-opened their doors and are welcoming students 

onto campuses again, to come and get a sense of what university life is all about.   

Open days offer a great opportunity to ask lots of questions, essential when students are doing research 

about their post-school options. 

  

Australian Catholic University    

Sat Jul 29 2023 - Blacktown 

Sat Aug 05 2023 - North Sydney 

Sat Sep 02 2023 - Canberra 

Sat Sep 09 2023 - Strathfield 

  

Australian National University   

Was 8 March 2023 

 Charles Darwin University            

Alice Springs Campus (Arrernte country): Friday 21 April 2023 4pm-8pm Katherine Rural Campus 

(Jawoyn, Dagoman and Wardaman country): Saturday 6 May 2023 9am-1pm Casuarina Campus 

(Larrakia country): Saturday 19 August 2023 9am-1pm Palmerston Campus (Larrakia country): Saturday 

2 September 2023 9am-1pm 

  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career-and-study-pathways/careers-nsw-schools-hub/your-career-services
https://book.service.nsw.gov.au/categories/parent-guardian-information-discussion
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/career-and-study-pathways/careers-nsw-schools-hub/your-career-services
https://book.service.nsw.gov.au/categories/student-career-evaluation
https://education.nsw.gov.au/careers-nsw-schools
https://www.acu.edu.au/student-life/experience-uni-before-you-start/open-day
https://openday.acu.edu.au/
https://openday.acu.edu.au/
https://openday.acu.edu.au/
https://www.cdu.edu.au/openday
https://www.cdu.edu.au/openday
https://www.cdu.edu.au/openday
https://www.cdu.edu.au/openday


Charles Sturt University  

Sun Jul 30 2023 - Port Macquarie 

Sun Jul 30 2023 - Dubbo 

Sun Aug 06 2023 - Wagga Wagga 

Sun Aug 13 2023 - Albury-Wodonga 

Sun Aug 20 2023 - Bathurst 

Sun Aug 27 2023 - Orange 

  

CQUniversity      

Virtual open day (4pm to 7pm): 31 Aug 

Online chat (3pm to 6pm): 27 July 

  

Griffith University            

Sun Aug 13 2023 - Gold Coast 

  

International College of Management 

Sydney 6 Aug. 10am to 2pm 

  

Macquarie University     

Sat Aug 12 2023 - Click Here 

  

National Art School         

TBA 

  

Southern Cross University 

TBA 

  

Torrens University Australia 

On-campus open day: 12 Aug 2023 (10.30am to 1pm) Virtual open day: 9 May 2023 (6pm to 7.30pm) 

https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://study.csu.edu.au/life/events
https://www.cqu.edu.au/open-days?pane=open&content=/events/Virtual%20Open%20Day&formData=eyJldmVudF9vZl9pbnRlcmVzdCI6ICJhNDY4ZTVjYS1kMWQ2LTExZWQtOTAxYy0wMDUwNTY5NDg1M2EifQ==
https://www.cqu.edu.au/open-days?pane=open&content=/events/Open%20Day%20Online%20Chat%20Session&formData=eyJldmVudF9vZl9pbnRlcmVzdCI6ICI3ZDJjZDI3ZS02MTU1LTExZWQtOGZjMS0wMDUwNTY5NDMzM2YifQ==
https://www.griffith.edu.au/open-day
https://www.icms.edu.au/events/
https://event.mq.edu.au/open-day
https://nas.edu.au/open-day/
https://www.scu.edu.au/study-at-scu/info-days/
https://www.torrens.edu.au/whats-on/open-day


  

University of Canberra   

16 September 

  

University of New England 

Armidale: 5 May 

  

University of Newcastle                

Sat Jul 29 2023 - Central Coast 

Sat Aug 26 2023 - Newcastle 

  

University of Notre Dame             

26 August. 10am to 3pm 

  

University of Sydney       

26 August 

  

University of Technology Sydney               

26 August 9am to 3pm 

  

University of Wollongong             

Sat Aug 05 2023 - Wollongong 

Sat Jul 22 2023 - South Western Sydney  

  

UNSW   

UNSW Sydney: 2 Sep 

  

Western Sydney University         

Parramatta 2 July   

https://www.canberra.edu.au/openday
https://www.une.edu.au/openday
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/open-day
https://www.notredame.edu.au/openday
https://openday.sydney.edu.au/
https://www.uts.edu.au/study/open-day
https://www.uow.edu.au/openday/
https://www.uow.edu.au/openday/
https://www.unsw.edu.au/openday
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/openday


This Open Day schedule, courtesy of  JobJump 

Festival of Languages  

In week 5, Concord celebrated the Festival of Languages in which all of Year 7 and elective language 

classes from Year 8 to 12 embarked on a cultural tour of around the world right in the heart of our 

school. Students experienced French films, Commedia dell’Arte performances, Lion Dance, Taiko 

drumming and Kimono presentations. Our school bells were changed to a variety of French, Italian, 

Japanese, and Chinese songs. Students also entered the Languages Festival VLOG and Poster 

competitions.  

Congratulations to our winners of the competitions: 

Best Language VLOG: Ji-An Chen 

Best Language Poster: Jason Cai 

A big thank you to our Languages teachers for their organisation of such wonderful cultural 

opportunities!  Jennifer Zhai   

Relieving Head Teacher English EALD/Languages [Thursday – Friday] 

Relieving International Students co-ordinator 

Languages outside of school co-ordinator 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

GO PINK  

 

On Monday the 5th of June Concord High School showed their support for the National Breast Cancer 

Foundation and held an all PINK mufti-day!! Staff and students were encouraged to wear their best PINK 

outfits and bring in a gold coin donation. 

The National Breast Cancer Foundation has one determined goal: Zero Deaths from breast cancer. GO 

PINK is supporting this goal by focusing on research into effective prevention, detection, and treatment 

of breast cancer. This much-needed research has the potential to save thousands of lives. 



At recess and lunch on the day there was an Instagram frame going around for students to take photos 

to show their support and fantastic PINK outfits. 

At lunch time there was a Staff High Tea service period run by the Year 11 and 12 hospitality classes. 

Staff were seated at tables to enjoy the selection of treats and table service to showcase the class’s skills.  

Concord High School raised $900 to be donated to the National Breast Cancer Foundation to support 

research and effective prevention. This is a fantastic turn out and we are honoured to be a part of such 

an important fundraiser. 

 Alanah Butler PDHPE Teacher Grade Sport Coordinator Women's Advisor  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Leadership News 

Lucas Garden Reflections 

Last Monday I was able to visit Lucas Gardens School along with a group of SRC members to work with 

some of the students at the school. We were first introduced to the class and were each paired up with 

one of the students. I got paired up with Sienna, and together we worked on her booklet. Like any new 

friendship, I was unsure if she would enjoy hanging out with me. I started by asking her some questions 

and we quickly warmed to each other.   

We completed all the classwork, so her teacher encouraged that she go outside to read a book with 

me. We sat at the bench, and I read her a book that had jigsaw puzzles on each page. I took all the 

pieces out of the pages and let her solve it. I realised that she was starting to lean on me and became 

more talkative. I was relieved because I could sense she was at ease with me, and it was simply a nice 

moment in which I was able to develop a genuine relationship with Sienna. I can’t wait to hang out with 

her again next week.  

-written by Dasol Lee 

  

Elena Maroungas  

Service Learning Coordinator 

 



 

Worlds Greatest Shave  

 



On the 9th of June, Concord High School ran the World’s Greatest Shave. Our team managed to raise 

over $7,300 that’ll be put towards fighting blood cancer, a hidden cancer crisis in Australia that lacks any 

screening programs or prevention methods. 

The following students were brave and either cut or shaved their hair: 

• Taj Thorne 

• Charlie Kiernicki 

• Lila Barclay  

• Eleanor Hori  

• Charlie Kiernicki  

• Miranda Tran  

• Lance Pilot  

• Samir Zreika  

• Ethan Nudel-Sternberg  

• Lewis Manarug  

Our top 3 fundraisers were: 

1. Eleanor Hori - $1,406 

2. Taj Thorne - $1,086 

3. Lila Barclay - $1,019 A huge congratulations and thank you to all the students who participated 

in the day. Also, a huge thank you to the hairdressers from Scanlon Hair for supporting us on the 

day! They are located at 201 Concord Rd, North Strathfield NSW 2137, 

https://www.scanlonhair.com.au/  

Elena Maroungas Service Learning Coordinator   

 

https://www.scanlonhair.com.au/


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

Year 10 News 

WELFARE NEWS 

The beginning of the school year for Year 10 has been filled with discussions about subject selection. 

Head teachers and their 2IC have been preparing and presenting informative talks to help Year 10 

students make informed decisions about the wide range of subjects available for Years 11 and 12. We 

have also had the opportunity to pause and acknowledge the great achievements of many of our year 

10 students across a range of subjects during one of our year meetings, as year advisors, we are so 

proud.  



 

 

 

 



 

Just a friendly reminder to ask your teachers for Vic coins! It's a great way to earn points and increase 

your chances of going on one of the two reward excursions that happen each year.  Ms Fatma Bekheet 

Science Teacher /Welfare 2IC Years 9,10,11 /Year 10 Advisor  

Year 12 News 

Dear parents and carers of Year 12 2023,    

As Term 2 2023 is fast approaching its end, there are a few key dates and pieces of information we 

would like to draw to your attention, the key dates for Year 12 for this term include:  

• 22nd of June [Week 9] is the annual careers expo, organised by the school's careers teachers.  

This is an afternoon event,  

Students have been advised to make alternate arrangements for travel on this day as they will be bussed 

to the venue and dismissed from Olympic Park.  

Early in Term 3 2023  

• 31st of July - 11th of August [Weeks 3 and 4] respectfully are the Schools Trial HSC Examination 

dates.  

While the school runs these examinations, they are supervised by external supervisors to give our 

students the most authentic experience of this exam process leading up to the HSC in term 4.   

For students who are also undergoing major works, Term 3 is when these projects are due into NESA in 

various forms, please check the details both on the NESA Website and with your individual class 

teacher/ Head Teacher as the processes for these are usually unique to the subject area.  

Below is an overview of these key dates, as well as the projected dates for your diaries of school events 

to be aware of.  



 

Finally, as we approach the penultimate holiday period for the 2023 HSC Year group in terms of your 

formal schooling, please encourage your young person to make the most of their time by reminding 

them to access the following:  

• CHS Library Resources, including but not limited to 

- Wheerls.co the schools' digital library access to find something to read that may not be 

the English Novel!  

- Check in and chat with Mr Munday, Dr Cheung, Mrs Leung or either of your Year 

Advisors about study habits and tips/ tricks for different processes you may wish to try 

- Check out the NESA website for past HSC Papers [The school Library also has a catalogue 

of the most recent papers, you may wish to take photos of the sources, diagrams and 

other copyright information]. We also advise you to have a look at the marking 

guidelines for your chosen paper, these criteria may help you unlock or add information 

to your own notes and knowledge on how to respond to questions.  

  

As always, it is a busy and complex time for Year 12.  

Students, we encourage you to continue to reach out if needed, and check in on your friends and peers, 

but also take some time to recharge your own batteries as you approach your final formal school term.  

This upcoming Term 3 is a big one, with major examinations and end-of-course preparations as well as 

celebrations to come.  

 

 Year 12 Welfare  Achieving excellence is at the heart of all endeavours for our Year 12 students and 

their educators at CHS. We are extremely pleased that our senior students have had an excellent start to 

their learning journey in 2023. We would like to acknowledge families and caregivers for their continued 

support. You inspire the great number of students who achieve their personal best each day. Those are 



the ones who consistently put in an outstanding effort into their learning, which contributes positively 

to our school community.  

  

Term 2 so far has been full of exciting achievements, initiatives, presentations and memories which 

included: 

• Fortnightly Enrichment Assemblies specifically designed to empower students to thrive at CHS in 

an environment of strong pastoral care and high impact learning strategies as well as raising 

awareness about global issues, academic success and important career information. 

• Recognition of outstanding personal and academic achievements  

• University Ambassadors from a range of institutions such as Macquarie University, have been 

visiting and promoting their universities to prospective undergraduates here at CHS each Friday 

lunchtime in the Senior Learning Centre. These informative presentations foster discussion 

about post-school pathways and opportunities for success. 

• The Educational Access Scheme (EAS) has been presented and launched at CHS. It aims to help 

students who have experienced significant educational disadvantage receive an offer to open to 

university. Applications are open to Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or hold a current 

Australian Permanent Resident visa (including Australian Permanent Resident Humanitarian 

visa).  Unfortunately, International students are not eligible for this scheme. Please see Year 

Advisors for more information. 

• HSC practical major works are in full swing and are shaping up to be innovative and dynamic, 

providing an insight into student’s creativity and the issues that are important to them. They 

encompass a broad range of approaches, technical forms displaying detail and craftsmanship. 

• "The babies are back!” They say you don't truly know what it's like to be a parent until you 

become one! Our Community and Family Studies students recently found this out for 

themselves, as part of a class project, they were tasked with taking care of high-tech dolls that 

simulate the eating, sleeping, and crying schedules of real babies. Let's just say our students will 

probably have a new appreciation for their own parents after this project. In addition to learning 

about the physical and psychological development of children, the course allows students the 

opportunity to experience parenting. 

• Year 12 Biology students visited the Museum of Human Disease at the University of New South 

Wales. They attended workshops and presentations that aligned with their study of infectious 

and non-infectious diseases and assisted with their depth studies. 

• Year 12 Hospitality students have been hosting the Coffee Cart at recesses. 

• Kindness Week was celebrated by a fun and colourful initiative planned by Year 12 Prefects and 

our Student Leadership Body that aimed at spreading love, kindness and empathy. Students 

from all year groups made our playground a happier place in just a few minutes by chalking 

positive messages on our footpaths sharing them with our CHS community. The sole purpose of 



this creative activity was to infuse as many people as possible with some much-needed joy and 

inspiration. 

• Many hardworking Year 12 students were involved in the planning and promotion of our whole 

school 2023 Pink Day for Breast Cancer Awareness initiative co-ordinated by our Women’s 

Advisor Alana Butler in collaboration with Head Teacher Welfare, Fiona Milligan. On Monday 5th 

June, Concord was turned into a sea of PINK with all those who wore pink attire raising much 

needed funds for breast cancer research. 

• On Pink Day our senior Hospitality students and teachers organised a decadent High Tea 

Luncheon for staff that demonstrated extensive knowledge of their key competencies for their 

respective VET courses. These included Food and Beverage as well as Hygiene and Safety in the 

workplace. Congratulations to all those who were involved in this exciting event where staff 

took a seat in two lavishly decorated spaces and enjoyed a delicious array of savoury and sweet 

treats. The coffee cart was on hand to make beverages that teamed perfectly with the scones, 

cream and jam. We were completely spoilt and extremely proud of all our participating 

students.  

Important Announcements Year 12 Formal tickets are now on sale at the side office or through the 

parent portal for $125. The event is at Doltone House Hyde Park in the CBD, on Tuesday 14th November. 

We are excited for a truly unforgettable.   Much thanks must also go to our CHS staff who are 

committed to providing innovative teaching and learning and our dedicated leadership and welfare 

teams lead by Mr. Anderson and Mrs. Milligan who have worked tirelessly with us behind the scenes to 

make this term possible and sustainable as well as our counselling team for giving us such amazing 

support and helping many of us get through stressful times.  Our strategies ensure that every student at 

CHS is given the opportunity to reach their greatest potential in a safe environment where teachers 

know their strengths and needs, and secure relationships are formed to guide them along their learning 

journey.  Thank you for your continued support.  Miss. Hawkins and Mr. Morrissey Year 12 Advisors   
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OUR PURPOSE 

Concord High School P&C Association and its volunteers work to bring the school community together 

so that parents, carers, staff and community members can help meet the needs of the school 

community and contribute to decisions about the school. 

We also assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and promoting the recreation and 

welfare of the students at the school. 

The P&C offers a means of staying connected with your child, their school and your local community. 

  

OFFICE HOLDERS 

The P&C is made up of an amazing group of parent, carer and community volunteers. Some choose to 

be elected to take on specific tasks. Our current office holders for 2022-2023 are 

President: Monita Patel 

Vice Presidents: Vacant x 2 

Secretary: Vacant  

Treasurer: Chris Shaw 

  

MEMBERSHIP 

All members and non members are welcome. An annual $2 membership can be paid online. 

Once your membership is paid, you will remain a current member until the close of the next Annual 

General Meeting after your membership was paid. The Membership year is from the close of the AGM 

until the close of the next AGM. 

Membership is open to 

• All parents and guardians of students enrolled at the school 

• All citizens within the school community 

https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/shop/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/meetings-agendas-minutes/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/about-us/#top
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/news/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/get-in-touch/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/shop/


• The Principal, or the Principal’s nominee, shall be an ex officio member of the P&C Association 

and its sub-committees 

• School staffOnly members have the right to vote or move a motion or be Office Holders. 

GRANTS 

The P&C Grants programme is run in collaboration with school leadership and staff as well as 

community groups to identify and apply for funds to finance initiatives that will help our school and 

community thrive and prosper. 

Do you work for an organisation that provides employee grant opportunities? You might not know it but 

a simple search or query of your company might unearth a grant just waiting for your application on 

behalf of CHS P&C. 

Please contact us if you become aware of any grants that might help the school or if you wish to assist in 

this area. 

P&C REPRESENTATIVE ON STAFF MERIT SELECTION PANELS 

Another important way to be involved is to sit as a P&C representative on a Merit Selection Panel for 

new staff. Please contact us if you would be interested in receiving more information and/or if you are 

currently trained and/or have sat on Panels before. Training will be provided. 

  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FROM OUR CONSTITUTION 

The objects and functions of this association shall be those set out in Section 116 of the Education Act 

1990, which include: 

(i) The objects: 

 (a) to promote the interests of the school by bringing parents, citizens, students and teaching staff into 

close co-operation; and 

 (b) to assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and in promoting the recreation and 

welfare of the students at the school. 

(ii) The functions: 

 (a) to report, when requested by the Minister for Education and Training, on the material requirements 

of the school and to advise on the subject of maintenance of the school, alterations and additions to 

school facilities, and the selection of new sites; 

 (b) to assist and co-operate with the teaching staff in public functions associated with the school; 

 (c) to be responsible for the election of parent representatives to any school council constituted at the 

school in consultation with the Principal of the school to ensure consistency with any guidelines for 

elections issued by the Director General of Education and Training.  

https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/get-in-touch/
https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/get-in-touch/


 (d) to assist in any matters in which the Minister may seek the co-operation of the association and to 

exercise such other functions as may be prescribed by the regulations (under the Education Act 1990).     

CONCORD HIGH SCHOOL P&C MEETINGS 

 

 GENERAL MEETING DATES 2023 

Held at Concord High School Library   

NEXT MEETING   

6:30pm Tuesday 13th June   

Term 3 2023 

6:30pm Tuesday 25th July 

6:30pm Tuesday 5th September (AGM)    

Term 4 2023 

6:30pm Tuesday 17th October 

6:30pm Tuesday 28th November 

  

Please remember, paying your $2 P&C membership  allows you to vote in P&C meetings 

How long is my membership valid for? 

The Membership year is from the close of the AGM (6:23pm, Tuesday 5 September 2023) until the close 

of the 2023 AGM (date and time tba) 

https://www.concordhspandc.com.au/product/2-pc-membership-2021/


Community Announcements 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

Principal Mr Victor Newby 

3 Stanley Street, CONCORD, NSW, 2137 Phone: 97453777  Website: www.concord-h.nsw.edu.au   

Email: concord-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au Facebook:   facebook.com/ConcordHighSchoolNSW 

Instagram: www.instagram.com/concordhighschoolofficial     

https://www.concord-h.nsw.edu.au/
https://concord-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ConcordHighSchoolNSW
https://www.instagram.com/concordhighschoolofficial
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